
TOWN OF JONESBOROUGH 
Town Hall Board Room 

123 Boone Street 
Jonesborough, TN  37659 

 

MEETING NOTICES 
 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2023 
 

7:00 PM 
 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS REGARDING AGENDA ITEMS 
 

Members of the public wishing to speak concerning any item on the agenda during the 
Public Comment period must sign up by calling the Town Administrative Office at 423-
753-1030 with their name, address, and subject about which they wish to speak no later 
than 2 hours before the meeting if the meeting occurs during normal business hours or 
by 4:45 p.m. the day of the meeting if the meeting occurs after hours. Otherwise, such 
member of the public must sign in at the location of the meeting, prior to the beginning 
of the meeting, by seeing the Town Recorder at meetings of the Board of Mayor and 
Aldermen, or the secretary or staff of any board, commission or committee constituting 
any other governing body under this resolution.  
 

Each individual shall be given three (3) minutes to address the Board regarding Agenda 
items.  Comments shall be limited to items on the meeting’s Agenda 

 
 

REGULAR MEETING 
 
 

1. Call to Order  

2. Opening Prayer 

3. Pledge to the Flag 

4. Roll Call 
 
 

CONSENT AGENDA 
 
 

1. Approval of Minutes 

2. Approval of Bills 

3. Town Administrator Report 

4. Operations Manager Report 

5. Committee Reports 

6. Supervisor Reports 



7. Report on Debt Schedules:   
   a.  General Obligation Bond – Series 2023 
   b.  General Obligation Bond – Series 2023A 
   c.  General Obligation Bond – Series 2023B 

 
8. Declaration of Town Equipment as Surplus 

 
 

AGENDA 
 
 

1. Financial Report 
 

2. Communications from the Mayor 
 a. Committee Appointments 
 b. Recognition of Sigma Chi Fraternity for their work at Persimmon Ridge Park 
 c. Employee of the Month 
 

3. Citizen Comments 
 

4. Aldermen Communications 
 

5. Town Attorney Comments 
 

6. OLD BUSINESS 
 

7. NEW BUSINESS 
 

A. Presentation by the Washington County Property Assessor; 
 

B. Discussion and possible action concerning first reading of an Ordinance, Title 10 
Offenses-Miscellaneous, creating a new Chapter 4-Parks, Green Spaces, Trails, 
and Public Property; 
 

C. Discussion and possible action concerning approval of the 2023-2024 Barn/Land 
Lease for 17 acres of Town property on Arnold Road; 
 

D. Discussion and possible action concerning approval of rental increase rates on 
Community Organization Rentals at the McKinney Center; 
 

E. Discussion and possible action concerning approval of transfer of ownership of the 
retention pond areas at Mill Creek Sections 8 and 9;  
 

F. Discussion and possible action concerning approval of an extension of BurWil’s 
Contract for the K-8 School Project; 
 

G. Discussion and possible action concerning approval of the Lease Agreement with 
the International Storytelling Center; 

 
H. Adjournment. 





































 

 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

To:  Glenn Rosenoff, Town Administrator 

From:  Craig Ford, Operations Manager 

Ref:  October 2023 Monthly Report 

Date:  November 08, 2023 

 

 

Last month, I met with Tommy Burleson, Todd Wood, Malcolm Highsmith, and a couple of 

representatives from Summers Taylor regarding a sight issue on North Cherokee/Tavern Hill at the 

intersection of Skyline Drive.  It was determined that grade work on Skyline would be necessary 

to improve the sight distance. 

Mr. Burleson stated they would take care of it with contingency funds.  They have started this 

work. 

It should be noted that significant damage has been done to the shoulders of Skyline Road during 

the construction of the school.  No doubt, the construction traffic in and out of the school site is 

the direct cause of the damage.  I have spoken with Malcolm about getting an estimate and/or 

material cost as I feel this road should be repaired prior to the opening of the school.  If we are 

encouraging people to take alternate routes, the roads should be in a good state of repair. 

Barnard Roofing started the replacement of the roof of the Gillespie Building and the Training 

Center.  I anticipate another week and they will be finishing this project.  Barnard Roofing was 

awarded the bid on these two projects. 



Pavewell also began the two projects they were awarded.  The first was the Lincoln Park parking 

lot.  They leveled the lot, placed binder down, and have completed all the curb work.  We decided 

to plant the islands instead of filling them with concrete. 

We also eliminated the island leaving the parking lot on the east side.  We will just stripe it instead.  

There was also a connector sidewalk that we eliminated from the original plan that just wasn’t 

needed.  This should net a small savings on this project.  The Street Department is already working 

on the slope between the parking lots so we can mow this area. 

We have solicited a price to have the Senior Center parking lot sealed and re-striped.  This can be 

completed when they stripe the Lincoln Park parking lot. 

The second project Pavewell is working on is North Cherokee Street.  The Street Department 

finished their work on North Cherokee and Thompson Meadow Lane.  Pavewell has put the binder 

down and poured the curbs.  They are currently working on the sidewalk on the east side of North 

Cherokee. 

The Street Department is trying to get the curbs backfilled before Pavewell puts the finish layer of 

asphalt down. 

There have been numerous concerns expressed that the street on North Cherokee is not wide 

enough.  The street is narrower between Ivy Trace and Thompson Meadow.  This was designed 

that way as a traffic calming measure to slow traffic coming off that hill. 

I sent our two largest fire trucks to this location and they passed without issue.  While they were 

there, a concrete truck passed as well.  There are cones there from the sidewalk project and the 

binder that was put down makes the road look even more narrow.  Once the new asphalt is in place, 

it will actually look wider than it does now. 

I have video and photographs of the fire trucks on this street should any of the Aldermen, or the 

Mayor wish to look at it personally. 

Complete Construction was also able to get started on the sidewalk project on West Main Street.  

McCoy Surveyors completed a survey of our right-of-way on Oak Grove Road, and we have more 

than enough right-of-way to complete this project as well. 

I also requested a price from Complete Construction to pour the pad at the garage for the recycling 

convenience center.  We are proposing to pour a pad that is 32 feet by 48 feet and 6 inches deep 

for our recycling center pad.  This is roughly $1,536 square feet of reinforced concrete. 

Complete Construction submitted a price of $12,500 to pour the pad.  There will be an additional 

$1,000.00 for steel.  We have given them notice to proceed on this project as well.  There is 

currently some water pipe in the way.  I have spoken with Alan Hicks, and distribution is going to 

move the pipe prior to construction. 

I also had a couple of meetings with the vendor on the two buildings for the Street Department and 

Solid Waste.  He is hoping to start this project the week of November 13.  The electrical panel and 

some lights needed to be moved prior to him starting.  That has already been done. 



The plan is to start on the shed first.  This will allow us to complete a space for the garbage trucks 

prior to the bitter cold in the winter. 

I worked very closely with Shane Adams, Malcolm, and Travis White with GRC Construction on 

the placement of the switchgear pad at the Jackson Theater.  After much to do, that has been 

accomplished and Mr. Adams is happy with the final outcome. 

We finished the final cleanup of the Shanks Oak with the Street Department and Recreation.  These 

gentlemen did an awesome job and Mr. Shanks seemed genuinely appreciative. 

The two small dump trucks we ordered for snow removal will be here on November 10, 2023.  We 

will get them to the vendor the week of November 13, to have the snow removal equipment 

installed. 

All Town staff involved did an excellent job before, during, and after the Storytelling Festival. 

Finally, I have worked with the Town Administrator on the temporary signalization of Hwy 11-E 

and Tiger Way.  We have an excellent plan moving forward. 
























































































































































































































































































































































































































